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No 66, September 2014

From the President...

Greetings... and welcome to spring and our 
September newsletter.
I hope that you enjoyed the feature in our August 
newsletter on the first fire which the newly formed 
district fire brigade attended at Berrima Street in 
1921.  This paper was delivered by our late member, 
Jack Sands, on 20 February 1992, and gives an eye 
witness account of this amusing incident.
For some time I have been thinking that it’s a pity 

that some of these early papers have not been 
published, so that our new members can enjoy them 
as much as those who heard them when they were 
first presented.  Therefore, from time to time, we 
plan to include one of these papers in the Newsletter.  
It would be good to get feedback from you as to 
your thoughts on this plan.  When one considers the 
time taken in preparation of these papers which were 
delivered on only one occasion, it would be good to 
see them available to a wider audience.
Don’t forget our upcoming heritage tour to the 

September General Meeting...
‘Commander John Gowlland’s 

Hydrographic exploits in Australia’
Mr Michael Beard

Thursday September 18th, 7:30pm
Ambulance Museum Auditorium 

(Cnr Cedar Street & Tingal Road, Wynnum)

A gold coin donation would be appreciated.
Raffle tickets also available: $1 each or 3 for $2

Bring and Buy Stall
Please bring along any donations for the stall.  All proceeds go to 

supporting the resource centre. 

Appreciation to 
Margaret Bullock, Jillian Mahoney and Deborah Tearle

for providing supper this month.  
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Brisbane City Hall and the Museum of Brisbane on Saturday 27th September.  We 
will be viewing the refurbishments and the current display featuring the Many 
Lives of Moreton Bay.  Refreshments afterwards at the Shingle Inn.  We do hope 
that you can join us for what we propose to be a most interesting day.
Some September anniversaries include:

•	 1st September 1830 - Sarah J Hayles published a poem in Boston entitled ‘Mary 
had a Little Lamb’.  In 1867 it was set to music and became the classic children’s 
nursery rhyme.

•	 1st September 1933 - H.G.Well’s classic science-fiction novel ‘The Shape of Things to 
Come’, was published.

•	 1st September 1939 - Germany invaded Poland and so started World War II

•	 3rd September 1899 - Birth of Sir Frank MacFarlane Burnet, the Australian immunol-
ogist and winner of the Nobel Prize for Physiology (1960) for his work on acquired 
immunological tolerance to foreign tissue transplants.

•	 4th September 1937 - Birth of Dawn Fraser, Australian swimming champion and 
the first woman to win gold medals in three consecutive Olympics.  She broke the 
World 100m freestyle record nine successive times.

•	 6th September 1666 - The Great Fire of London was finally extinguished. (It started 
2 September 1666)

•	 12th September 1908 - Winston Churchill married Clementine Hozier and in 1953, 
John F. Kennedy married Jacqueline Lee Bouvier in Newport, Rhode Island.

•	 16th September 1620 - The Mayflower set sail from Plymouth with the Pilgrim Fa-
thers led by Myles Standish.

•	 26th September 1580 - The Golden Hind sailed into Plymouth under Sir Francis 
Drake, having sailed around the World in 22 months.

•	 30th September 1791 - The first performance of Mozart’s ‘The Magic Flute’ took 
place in Vienna.

Looking forward to seeing you at our next meeting.

							       Jan Parnell

From the 

President

WMHS Heritage Tour

Brisbane City Hall 
and 

Museum of Brisbane
Saturday 27th September 2014

City Hall tour booked for 10:30am
Many Lives of Moreton Bay Exhibition at the Museum of Brisbane

Lunch at the Shingle Inn

Getting there:  Catch the 9:14 am train from Wynnum Central (Manly 9:12, Wynnum 9:16, Wynnum North 9:18) arriving at Central sta-
tion at 9:55am
If you would prefer to drive, there is parking underneath King George Square for $12 per day on weekends. 

Cost:  City Hall and Museum are free.  Only cost will be for your train ticket and lunch.
There is a Shingle Inn menu at the Resource Centre if anyone wishes to pre-book their meal.
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Resource Centre Report – September 2014

•	 Visiters who “dropped in” this week and have become members!

John Rogers called in to enquire about the fate of the guns that once stood on the 
foreshore.  Ian Wheeler and I filled him in and provided the appropriate leaflets.  Then 
John admitted to being a member of the Arms Collectors Guild.  This was the group 
that took the three guns from the foreshore in 1973and restored them.  John and Ian 
Wheeler had much in common!
John was recommended to join us by member Elaine Gemmell Smith, whom we thank.

Later the same morning Stewart Burton came visiting.  Stewart was a Margaret Marr 
Home boy, living there in the early 1940’s.  He had not visited Wynnum for five years 
and asked many questions about people he used to know.  He and his wife now live 
in Canberra, but he is interested in keeping in touch with the home of his early days.  
We are still seeking the date when the Hemmant Quarry filled with water – Stewart 
phoned me later.  His wife was swimming in the dam in 1953. So that narrows our 
search to late 1930’s or 1940’s, as the quarry was in use for the supply of roadmetal 
in the 1930’s.

•	 Our visitors from Moreton Bay Environmental Education Centre.
.
Eighty Grade 3 children descended on us this week, a group on Tuesday and another 
group on Thursday.  Luckily they were in groups of five pupils with a teacher or 
“minder-parent”.  As part of their Local History curriculum they were finding out 
about their local environment first hand. Their mission  in visiting the Resource Room 
was to find out what used to be on the site of the Library and the our Centre.		
									       
We were prepared!  We had photographs of “Ingleston” ready on the table, one show-
ing its construction in 1915.  We gave the 
children a question - to calculate the age the 
building would be if it had not burnt down 
in August 1947. Ninety nine years was more 
than some children could calculate.
More pupil groups from different local 
schools are to visit us in September and in 
October.

  
•	 Donation from Bayside Branch of Genea-

logical Society of Queensland
The Society has decided to dispose of their book collection 
and kindly invited us to view their list. We chose five books 
to add to our collection. 
Of particular interest is a copy of the limited edition “Lota 
through Local Eyes” launched by our member, Cherrie 
Nicholson at Lota House in 2002.
This book is no longer available to purchase, as new, but 
we presently have this one copy for purchase, if anybody is 
interested. 

	

					     Till next time,         Jill 
(Librarian)

		

Ingleston in Charlotte Street, Wynnum

WMHS
Resource 

Centre

Civic Centre
Shop 7/66 Bay Tce

Wynnum
(outside entrance to public 

library)

Opening Hours
Monday - Friday

10am-12 noon
closed public holidays
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COORPAROO (BRISTOL) POTTERY
Charles A Stone is reputed to have founded the pottery industry in Queensland in 1901 but he took over the 

pottery that was built on the same site in Coorparoo, by Abraham James, in 1886.
Both men came from England, where they were potters.

Abraham James, was born in Stonehouse, Devonshire in 1854. Stonehouse is now a suburb of Plymouth, on 
the Sound and very close to the southern border with Cornwall.  Father Isaac James was a cordwainer (which is 
a high- class shoe maker) born in 1817 at Tavistock, just north of Plymouth.  Abraham’s eight siblings were born 
around Tavistock and Plymouth between 1842 and 1876. 
     
For seven years, from the age of 14 years to 21 years Abraham was apprenticed in the pottery trade.  White clay, 
kaolin, was prevalent in the local district.  However in the 1871 Census, at 15 years Abraham appears as listed 
as a carpenter.
The whole James family sailed for Queensland in 1876 in the “British Nation”.   Abraham was 22 and married 
to Mary Ann (Martin/Moreton). 
     
Abraham’s knowledge of the pottery trade was of little use to him when he arrived in Queensland.  He took up 
a labouring job, then worked for a contractor and finally became a contractor, in a small way, in his own right.  
His expertise grew and, by1883, he was well established.  In 1885 Thomas Brentnall, Methodist minister and 
Member of Parliament, commissioned Abraham James to build his house “Eastleigh” at Coorparoo Junction. 
Many other construction jobs followed.
     
On 25 August 1886, Abraham purchased Portion 57, Subdivision 1, between old Cleveland Road and Lackey 
Avenue.  This 10 acre piece of land was on the Old Cleveland Road (in the vicinity of Cavendish Road and 
Bulimba Creek (Coorparoo Creek) where the family lived in St Leonards Street, Coorparoo.
    
On the land there were rich deposits of clay, 30 – 40 metres deep. Firstly Abraham built a small kiln and produced 
red building bricks.  His insignia, AJ or A James was stamped on the bricks which have been found in early 
buildings in Petrie Bight, the Plough Inn, the former South Brisbane Municipal Chambers and the Junction Hotel 
Coorparoo. By 1887 his brickworks were capable of producing 15,000 bricks per day and a drain pipe a minute, 
making the venture one of the largest in Queensland at the time. 

Abraham stood for election for one of the six local Coorparoo Shire Councillors in November 1888, but was 
unsuccessful only gaining forty votes and coming seventh on the list.

In the year 1889 there was a widespread occurrence of typhoid fever in Queensland. The Coorparoo Council 
wondered if the spread was encouraged by people emptying 
their closet pans into Norman Creek.  Mr James had built 
four workers cottages on his pottery land and stagnant 
water was lying outside one of these cottages as the drain 
was blocked further into Mr James’s paddock. Five cases 
of fever were present in three of Mr James’s cottages.  
Mr James refused entry for the drain to be cleared in his 
paddock. The Coorparoo Council insisted that the job 
be done, particularly as Mr James’s family (5 girls and 2 
boys), were also affected by the outbreak.  
   
In 1891 James was producing sanitary ware, pots, all kinds 
of containers, plates and cups, ink bottles, dinner sets and 
so on. Before this time such articles were mainly imported. 

continued on page 5
inside Bristol pottery at Coorparoo
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During the summer holidays, in January 1891 James’s wares were exhibited  in a shopfront in Queen Street, 
Brisbane adjacent to Finney and Co. Regular advertisements and articles were printed in the “Brisbane Courier’ 
and the “Queenslander”   He advertised his intention to produce Bristol Ware.  Bristol China is very hard and 
white and needs a special furnace. James would have been familiar with the production from his youth as an 
apprentice potter near Plymouth.  In 1891 the brickworks and pottery of Abraham James at Coorparoo was the 
only major local industry employing 80 men in the 1880’s.  

The tiled-floors of the South Brisbane Town Hall were from the Coorparoo Pottery.
The floating of a “Coorparoo Pottery Company” was announced in the Brisbane Courier in July 1891, with 
Abraham James as managing director. He intended to expand his empire to New South Wales where 17½ acres 
of land at Arncliffe was already under consideration. . . . . . . 

But, on 26 March 1891, the Union Bank of Australia took possession of his Coorparoo land.

There are three explanations as to why his enterprise in Coorparoo failed.  A writer, years later, blames the floods 
of 1889, which inundated the lower areas of Coorparoo, for destroying the pottery works.  There was a severe 
depression in the 1890’s which slowed economic development.  Another more likely explanation is that he 
attempted to progress too fast, with too many different designs and did not have the capital to sustain the work.
     
Little more is written of Abraham James in the local Queensland newspapers after 1891.  
     
Charles Arthur Stone also came from England.  He was born in Tamworth, Warwickshire in 1867, his father, 
John Stone was a potter and was born in Walmley, Warwickshire in 1837.His mother was Rosina Jarrett.  

COORPAROO (BRISTOL) POTTERY (cont.)

Have you been 
for a walk along the new 

mangrove boardwalk yet?  In this 
photo is the old boardwalk.  The 
newly opened boardwalk features a 
coated metal walkway so it will be 
much more resiliant to the effects of 
weather and ocean.

...continued on page 7

Thankyou to our sponsors...

The Society would like to thank and acknowledge 
Cartridge World Wynnum for its ongoing support 

and sponsorship.  

For all of your toner and cartridge needs, 
contact Chris at Cartridge World 

Shop 5/143 Tingal Road, Wynnum
Ph: 3348 2499
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Where was I?     August 2014

   
	 	
	 	
	 	
	 		
	 	
	 	
  	 	
	 	

John and Ellen Coupland are looking 
for a copy of the following book:

Moreton Bay College: The Centenary 
History 1901-2001
By Noel Quirke

They are happy to pay for it.

Please contact John or Ellen on 
38991326 or 0418700625

Jill Greenhill
	 Librarian

Where am I?   
			   September 2014 	

Gatepost of “Wilncote”, 84 Alkoomie Street,  	Wyn-
num, former home of Charles Arthur Stone who 	
founded the Bristol Pottery Works, Coorparoo in 	
1901.

See page 4 for full story.

What is your story?  Everyone has an interesting story to tell.
We are looking for participants to be involved in our upcoming 

Wynnum Manly Oral History Project.

If you have lived in the area for a ‘few’ years and you would be interested in having your story recorded and 
added to our library, please register your interest by emailing our oral history co-ordinator Sharee,  
sharee.cordes@gmail.com or leaving your name and contact number at the Resource centre.

You will also recieve a digital copy of your oral history to share with your family and friends.
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COORPAROO (BRISTOL) POTTERY (cont.)
By 1881, the family had moved to Siston , a village on the outskirts of Bristol and Charles ‘s occupation was that 
of Potter’s son.  Siston had a coal colliery, now abandoned. 
     
Charles arrived in Queensland in the “Dacca” on the 9 March 1886 aged 19 years. In 1887 he was living at 
Dinmore, maybe working in the pottery already established there, near Ipswich.  He married Helen Thomson on 5 
August 1892, in Merivale Street South Brisbane.
     
Charles is reported to have taken over the Coorparoo Pottery in the 1890’s.  The pottery had lain idle and Charles 
took the venture on “in tribute”, maybe from the bank, seeing if he could make the venture workable, but he was 
struggling to make a living. A large auction sale was announced in 1895 when Charles gave up making bricks and 
concentrated with the pottery.

The “Bristol Pottery” at Coorparoo officially opened in 1901 and Charles and his family were registered in 1903 
as living on the pottery site in Fourth Avenue Coorparoo and at Stratton Terrace, Manly.  In 1905 the family were 
registered in Cavendish Road Coorparoo and by 1908 they had moved to Creek (Coreen) Street in Wynnum.  They 
moved to Wilde Street in 1913.  Helen, his wife died in 1919 and Charles remarried Julia Pauli in 1922, at Nambour.
							        

They were living at ‘Wilnecote’, on the crest of the hill at 84 Hill (Alkoomie) Street in 1925 and until Charles’s 
death in 1936. Eldest son, Reginald Arthur Stone, who lived in Pembroke Street, Coorparoo had became manager 
of the firm in 1925.

Charles A Stone stood as a candidate for No 1 Ward of the new Wynnum Town Council in 1913 but was defeated 
only receiving 77 votes.  However he was successful in gaining place in the Town Council from 1922 to 1925, the 
final term before Wynnum became part of Greater Brisbane.  He was a member of the Moreton Masonic Lodge and 
a keen member of the Wynnum Bowling Club. He died in January 1936 and was buried in South Brisbane (Dutton 
Park) cemetery.  His sons carried on the business and adverts were still seen in the press in the 1950’s.  Cheap 
imported pottery was blamed for the fall of sales in the local market.

And what of the fate of Abraham James, the true founder of the pottery trade in Queensland.  One newspaper 
article recalling early pottery work in Queensland says he went to Africa!   However in 1894-95 he is in the NSW 
Bankruptcy Court - occupation – Builder of Waters Road Neutral Bay.  His youngest daughter, Sally died aged 4 
years in 1894. .In 1899, his wife Mary Ann is in court concerning the sale of land, pottery and brickworks near 
Sydney.
In1901 Abraham James is mentioned in a Prospectus for The new Wollongong General Pottery Brick and Tile Co 
Ltd. He had tested and gave advice on the quality of the clay, estimating that the Wollongong Pottery and Brick 
works could turnout 5,000 to 6,000 bricks per day.
     
Abraham James died in1936 at Emmaville, NSW. 

Can anybody remember the Bristol Pottery in Coorparoo or know when the establishment closed?

Research by Ellen Coupland and Jill Greenhill.   August 2014.
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Thankyou to our sponsors...

The Wynnum Manly Historical Society would like to thank and 
acknowledge CMK Financial Solutions for its ongoing support and 

sponsorship. 

Carl and his staff at CMK Financial Solutions very kindly provide the use 
of their printer (at no cost to the Society) every month to allow us to print 

our monthly newsletter

For all your financial needs and advice
contact Carl

ph: 1300 882 910

Our Committee...

President:	 Jan Parnell	 3396 6001	 president@wmhs.org.au

Vice President:	 John Coupland	 3899 1326	 vicepresident@wmhs.org.au

Secretary:	 Lena McCreadie	 3393 4393	 secretary@wmhs.org.au

Treasurer:	 Sandy Liddle	 3207 4467	 treasurer@wmhs.org.au

Librarian:	 Jill Greenhill	 3393 3208	 library@wmhs.org.au

Events Coordinator:	 Myrtle Beitz	 3396 4711	 events@wmhs.org.au

Membership Coordinator:  Sandy Liddle	 3207 4467    membership@wmhs.org.au

Newsletter Editor:	 Sharee Cordes	 3348 4452       newsletter@wmhs.org.au

Supper coordinator:	 Deborah Tearle	 3396 9697	 supper@wmhs.org.au

Publicity Officer:	  Roisin Burrell	 0490039056	 publicity@wmhs.org.au

Welfare Officer:	 Ellen Coupland	 3899 1326

Meeting Sign on:   Denise Cogill	 3396 9004				  

Plaques & memorials coordinator:	   Noela Stratton	 3396 0069

Life Members:	 Myrtle Beitz, John Davies, Jill Greenhill, Noela Stratton
Late life members:    Merv Beitz, Jack Sands.

Patron:	 Cr. Peter Cumming.
	

Supper Roster...

September
•	 Margaret Bullock	 3396 3230
•	 Jillian Mahoney	 3393 1655
•	 Deborah Tearle	 3396 9697
October
•	 Lou & Anne Hall           0412634587
•	 Marie Stokes		  3390 5832
•	 Ellen Copeland	 3899 1326
November
•	 Myrtle Beitz		  3396 4711
•	 Margaret O’Neil	 3348 3123

If you are unable to meet your rostered 
supper committment for any reason, 

please contact our supper co-
ordinator, Deborah Teale on 3396 9697

Many hands make light work!
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Wynnum Manly Historical Society Inc.

Minutes of General Meeting of Thursday 21 August 2014
held in the Ambulance Auditorium, Corner Tingal Road and Cedar Street, Wynnum.

		
The meeting opened at 7.30pm. Thirty one  members were present and one visitor, Pam Jabs. Nine apologies were 
received. 

President Jan opened the meeting and welcomed all present.  She recalled some happenings on this day in the past.  

New Member, Raymond Rowe was announced

Minutes of Previous Meeting held on 17 July 2014 were approved by Lyn Shanks, seconded by Col Brown.

Correspondence, inwards and outwards for July 2014, was presented by Lena McCreadie. The correspondence had 
been accepted and endorsed at the committee meeting held on Thursday 7 August 2014.

The Financial Report is as follows, the account being approved at the August 7 2014 committee meeting:   

  (Bank of Qld A/C No. 2013  9708) 
		  Opening Balance at 1 July 2014  	     	         	 $36,065.98
     		  which comprises:
		  Working Account
		  Opening Balance at 1July	  2014          	                $ 5,358.97
		  Income: $63.50		  Expenses:  $305.43
		  Closing Balance at 31 July 2014  	   		  $ 5,117.04   	 	
				  
		  Web-Saver Account (including $58.67 interest)      	$30,765.68					   

	  
		   TOTAL FUNDS at 30 July 2014  	  	 $35,882.72

Resource Centre Report:
	 The plans for the new Wynnum Library and the planning application for 145 Florence Street (School 	
grass playground) were 	discussed.
	 The invitation of Wynnum Manly Arts Council for the Society to run a museum on the top floor of the 	
brick school building with their group was explained and the Committee’s decision not to accept the 	 offer.
Tours:
	 On Saturday 27 September when the Society will visit the newly refurbished City Hall, the Clock 	
Tower and the Museum of Brisbane.  Members will travel to the city by train and the tour commences 	 at 10.30am 
in the City Hall.  Lunch can be obtained at the Shingle Inn.

Spot Speaker:  Jill Greenhill spoke of the research that she and Ellen Coupland had undertaken to find the 	
origin of the Coorparoo Pottery and its association with Abraham James and Charles Arthur Stone, 	 who was a 
resident of Wynnum until 1936.

 Main Speaker:  
	 Desley Schafer told the tale of Johann Herbig, the ”Man who lived n a Tree” at Springton South 	 Aus t ra l i a .  
Of his 16 children, the first two were born in the tree. 

The Members Draw was won by Ian Wheeler who donated the money back to the Society, the raffle by Jan Bird and the 
Door Draw by Jan Parnell. 

The meeting closed at 8.50pm.  Members retired to a delicious supper provided by Jan Bird, Lyn Shanks and Carole 
Astill.	
								          Jill Greenhill 	 (Minute Secretary)
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Resources for Sale...

Author Title Year Cost
Beitz, Myrtle Mangroves to moorings revisited 2005 $35

Davenport, 
Winifred & 
Mottram, 
Betty

Early shipping in Moreton Bay: June 
1846 - December 1859, Volume 1

1998 $5

Davenport, 
Winifred & 
Mottram, 
Betty

Early shipping in Moreton Bay: Janu-
ary 1860 – December 1863, Volume 2 
(2nd ed)

2002 $5

Nalder, 
Robyn

From sapling to kero tin: A peek at 
Gumdale’s past

2004 $15

Nock, Betty History of music in the Wynnum and 
Manly area 1900-1997

1998 $5

Nock, Betty History of arts in the Wynnum and 
Manly area 1900-2003

2005 $5

Microfiche and Microfilm Resources...

We currently hold the following microfiche and 
microfilm resources in the Resource Centre.

Microfiche
Aldine History of Queensland	 1888
Births Deaths & Marriages in Queensland
	 Pioneer Index	 1829 – 1889
	 Federation Index	 1890 – 1914
Commonwealth Electoral Roll
	 Wynnum Manly	 1903 – 1989
	 Hemmant	 1903 – 1982
Peter Spicer’s Moreton Bay Diaries	 1828 – 1949
Queensland Post Office Directories	 1868 – 1949
Queensland Government Gazette	 1859 – 1869
Queensland Land Records	1856 – 1859
St Helena Diary	 1897 – 1910

Microfilm	
Wynnum Herald	 12.01.1946 – 12.07.1967
Queensland State Electoral Rolls	 1860 - 1910

These are free for members to use and the friendly 
volunteers will be more than happy to assist you 
with use of the equipment.  

Regular WMHS Volunteers and Helpers...
GENERAL MEETINGS:	 	 Afternoon set up:			  Col Brown, Jill Greenhill and Myrtle Beitz
				    Welcome at Door and raffles:	 Ian Wheeler, Noela Stratton & Denise Cogill
				    Bring and buy:			   Rensche Schep, Heather Langston, Christina Stevens.
				    Kitchen Coordinator:		  Margaret Mack
				    Supper Coordinator:		  Deborah Tearle
Supper Donations and servers:	 Jan Aplin, Jan Bird, Margaret O’Neil, Myrtle Beitz, Lena McCreadie, Ian Wheeler, Laurima 
Rabe, Noela Stratton, Eris Powell, Daphne Liddle, Nena Robertson, Alison Roff, Jan Parnell, Margaret Collins, Deborah Tearle, Lyn 
Shanks, Carol Astill, Lou & Anne Hall, Christina Stevens, Christina R-Westhouse, Ellen Coupland, Marie Stokes, Jan Bird, Jillian 
Mahoney, Roisin Burrell, Rensche Schep, Wendy Smith, Melva Hatchman, Mellisa Champley, Mim Carrington, Margaret Bulloch.
Raffle prizes:	 Sandra Wheeler

NEWSLETTERS:	Compiler & Editor:	 Sharee Cordes
		  Printing:			  Ian Wheeler

RESOURCE CENTRE:	 Volunteers on duty:	 Ian Wheeler, Ian Kennedy, Noela Stratton, Dennis O’Neill, Col Brown, 
Myrtle Beitz, Dawn Wilkins, Heather Langston, Margaret Bulloch, Rensche Schep, Roisin Burrell, Ellen Coupland.
Reesearch enquiries: Jill Greenhill and Ellen Coupland

TOURS:	Planning & Coordination:	 Jan Parnell, Jill Greenhill, Lena McCreadie & Deb Tearle
	 Booklet:		 Jill Greenhill
	 Bookings:	 Sandy Liddle at General Meetings or resource Centre staff each weekday

ORAL HISTORY:		 Sharee Cordes

Please pop in to the Resource Centre or contact 
Jill Greenhill on 3393 3208 if you would like to 

purchase any of these items.  Part proceeds of some 
sales go to supporting the Resource Centre.

Why not own a smart maroon WMHS polo shirt - only $22.  Or a maroon WMHS spray jacket - $35.00.  Or a maroon WMHS 
warm fleecy zip up jacket for winter - $35.00.

	 Polo shirts in all sizes available now in the Resource Room so come and try one on.  .
Do you have the new badge -$10.

Contact Jill (3393 3208) to order.
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Coming Events...
September 2014 September 2014

Thursday, 18th September, 7.30pm
SEPTEMBER GENERAL MEETING

Ambulance Museum Auditorium
Cnr Cedar St & Tingal Road

Speaker:  Michael Beard
Topic:     The work of Staff Commander 
John Gowlland who was first appointed 
to surveyed the waters of SA in 1865

Visitors welcome.
Cost:  Gold coin donation

Saturday,  27th September

WMHS Heritage Tour

Brisbane City Hall
and the Museum of Brisbane

Thursday, 25th  September    10am
MORNING TEA AT WYNNUM LIBRARY-

Wynnum Library, 66 Bay Terrace

Speaker:  Kay Aberdeen

Topic:     Local Diggers

Kay Aberdeen is conducting research 
into the men and women from Wyn-
num-Manly District who sailed off to 
World War 1.  Come along and hear her 
talk about their lives and stories.  Book-
ings not required.

Thursday, 30th October    10am
MORNING TEA AT WYNNUM LIBRARY-

Wynnum Library, 66 Bay Terrace

Discover more about Wynnum 
Manly through presentations by 
local historians.

 

August 9 - November 27:  Inside: Life inside Children’s Homes and Institutions Exhibition.  
Queensland Museum.  A travelling exhibition from the National Museum of Australia that explores 
the hidden history of people who grew up in children’s homes orphanages and institutions in Aus-
tralia in the Mid-20th century.  www.southbank.qm.qld.gov.au
September 11th, 10:30am:  Morning Tea and Talk, Miegunya House.  ‘Trim and his master 
Matthew Flinders’ presented by Glenys Mills.  $15 including morning tea.  www.miegunya.org
September 11th,  6:30-8pm:  The Clem Lack Oration, Commissariat Store.  An Injured Soul - 
Flinders: The Antipodes and Beyond, presented by David A Gibson OAM.  www.queenslandhis-
tory.org
September 28th, 11am-12:30pm: Queensland Police Museum Sunday lecture series.  Ser-
geant Tony Martinez, Fingerprint Bureau.  Fingerprint: A Unique Identification Tool.   www.police.
qld.gov.au
September 30th, 11am-12noon: Advanced Catalogue Search, Queensland State Archives.  
This workshop will teach more advanced techniques to locate records and give useful tips for find-
ing what you want.  Bookings essential, phone: 07 3131 7777.   www.archives.qld.gov.au
October 19th, 11am-12:30pm: Queensland Police Museum Sunday lecture series.  Keryl Wil-
lis, Photographic Section.  Forensic Facial Identification.   www.police.qld.gov.au
November 4th, 2-4pm:  Find your First World War soldier, Queensland State Archives.    A 
workshop which will help you to locate records from WW1.  Bookings essential, phone: 07 3131 
7777.   www.archives.qld.gov.au



WMHS Newsletter September 2014											                Page 12

Membership application forms are available from the Resource Centre, Civic Centre, 7/66 Bay Tce, Wynnum.

Membership costs per year (1 January to 31 December):-

	
	 Single	 $15.00				    Family	$25.00			   High School student $5.00

PLEASE NOTE:  There is a joining fee of $10.00 per person.

Wynnum Manly Historical Society Inc.

Our aim is to gather and record local history before it is lost

Visit us online at:   www.wmhs.org.au

Wynnum Manly Historical Society Inc.
PO Box 318,
Wynnum.  Q.  4178

www.wmhs.org.au

ABN 49 071 835 845

Stamp 
required


